Town of Haw River

Town Council Working Meeting
Thursday, May 22, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Working Meeting on Thursday, May 22, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m. Town Manager Jeff Earp presented the 2008-2009 Fiscal Year Budget.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Ricky Honeycutt, Jamie Joseph and Lee Lovette.

Also Present: Manager Earp, Clerk Speicher.

Manager Earp reported that the projected 2008 Ad Valorem tax valuation is $135,000,000.

The projected Fire tax valuation is $185,000,000, which is an increase of approximately $5,000,000 over the previous year’s valuation. The fire tax remains unchanged at $.105.
There is no recommended increase in fees except for the 4% sewer pass-through increase from Burlington. Manager Earp recommended a 4% cost of living increase for all salaries.

Non-governmental Debt Service of $71,000 is set aside for one year’s payments on Police and Fire 800 Mhz Radios and a new Fire Truck. Due to timing issues, Manager Earp stated he did not feel that this money would actually come due during the fiscal year, but was budgeted for in the event it is needed.
Ad Valorem revenues are budgeted conservatively at 95% of valuation.
Automotive Supplies in all departments include a 25% increase due to rising fuel costs. 
All other town vehicles (except those scheduled for replacement) are in good condition. There is a new transmission in the 1986 Fire Truck, Unit #43. The Fire Department has developed a Replacement Schedule for all vehicles and Manager Earp stated he would like to see all Departments develop similar schedules. 

Streets & Highways Salaries are decreased by 34% from the current year to allocate a portion of Charlie Allen’s salary to Sewer/Water Administration. Jody Jarrett’s fuel expenses have also been re-allocated to Water Automotive Supplies.
Street Lighting shows a projected increased due to Henry’s Farm Sub-division.

Water Department Maintenance & Repair Equipment is budgeted to increase to $32,500 due to scheduling of needed repairs in the next fiscal year. Capital Outlay of $16,000 is for a new vehicle for Jody Jarrett.

Sewer Department Maintenance & Repair Equipment is budgeted to increase to $50,000 for needed repairs to the Main pump station (Located next to the old Mills).

Due to the closing of the Yanceyville Police Department, Haw River may be able to acquire one or two new police vehicles at a fraction of the cost otherwise. Computers with Police Pack software may also be available.

Manager Earp strongly recommended that all Capital expenditures be placed on hold until January, 2009. The exception would be if Yanceyville vehicles become available at a significant savings.

In discussion of revenues Manager Earp stated that he felt Sales Tax Revenues would not grow and were budgeted at the conservative level.

The Mayor and Council asked several questions about projects and their impact on the budget.

After the conclusion of those discussions the Mayor asked if there was anything else. With there being no other discussion, Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn at 8:50 p.m. 
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